

Euroa Men's Shed Inc

P.O. Box 288

Euroa Victoria 3666

Email: euroamensshed@gmail.com

Date: 24th October 2022

To: The Council of Strathbogie Shire

109a Binney Street, EUROA Vic 3666

Email: info@strathbogie.vic.gov.au

Dear Councillors,

The Euroa Men's Shed Inc. has lodged a planning permit application for the addition of a verandah to our existing building within the Euroa Showgrounds (application P2022-144).

We request that the Council waive the required planning permit application fee of \$1,185for this application.

As a not-for-profit organisation providing a welfare service to our local community, raising funds is always problematic. We have budgeted \$25,000 for the proposed verandah (in addition to our own labour and supply of some materials). Therefor the planning permit application fee of \$1,185-, if not waived by Council, will be a significant impost on the project budget and our limited financial resources.

We are a community-based, non-profit, non-commercial organization. Our primary objective is to advance the health and well-being of our members. Our primary activity is the provision of a safe and friendly environment where members are able to work on meaningful projects at their own pace in their own time in the company of other like-minded individuals.

Thank you for your consideration of our request.

Sincerely,

S J Marshall (Signed Electronically)

Stuart J Marshall (Secretary)

Euroa Men's Shed Inc

ABN: 22 867 090 053